
NATIONAL MAINTENANCE AGREEMENTS 
POLICY COMMITTEE, INC. 

 
1501 Lee Highway, Suite 202 
Arlington, Virginia 22209 

Phone: (703) 841-9707 
 

Impartial Secretary/CEO 
Stephen R. Lindauer 

 

The following constitutes an official action of the National Maintenance Agreements Policy 
Committee, Inc.: 
 
 
Bulletin No.  VI – 2 * National Maintenance Agreement  
 
Subject:  Article VI – Grievances 
 
Wage Appeals 
 
The Committee was requested to provide clarification and guidance when questions involving the payment of 
certain wage rates contained in local collective bargaining agreements under the National Maintenance 
Agreements. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The National Maintenance Agreements Policy Committee has granted expanded authority to the Wage Appeals 
Subcommittee to address questions involving the applicability of certain wage rates when work is performed 
under the National Maintenance Agreements.   
 
In such instances, the Employer or the Union must submit in writing, a concise statement of the issue at hand, 
including; the identities of the parties involved, as well as any and all facts surrounding the work in question and 
copies of the relevant language/section of the applicable local collective bargaining agreement, to the attention 
of the NMAPC Impartial Secretary, accompanied with a request for its review and determination by the 
NMAPC.   Upon receipt, the NMAPC administrative office will then notify the affected parties of the date and 
time when the matter will be reviewed by the Wage Appeals Subcommittee.  The parties will be afforded an 
opportunity to make a personal appearance to supplement the written record previously submitted.  Failure by 
any party to submit a written response or appear in person shall not prohibit the Subcommittee from rendering a 
decision. 
   
 Stephen R. Lindauer 
 Impartial Secretary/CEO 
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